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  Public Works and Building Committee 
  December 15, 2016 

City of Rochester Public Hearing 
Public Works & Buildings Committee 

September 21, 2017 7 PM 
Council Chambers 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Councilor Ralph Torr – Chairman 
Councilor Ray Varney- Vice Chairman 
Councilor Donald Hamann 
Councilor Thomas Willis 
OTHERS ABSENT 
Councilor Sandy Keans 
OTHERS PRESENT 
Councilor James Gray 
Blaine Cox, Deputy City Manager 
Peter C. Nourse, PE Director of City Services 
Michael S. Bezanson, PE City Engineer 

 
MINUTES 

1. Call to Order 
WHETHER THE CITY SHOULD ACCEPT $530,588.40 IN UNANTICIPATED HIGHWAY 
FUNDING FROM THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE AND APPROPRIATE SAID AMOUNT 

Councilor Torr called the Public Hearing to order.  He stated that the Public Hearing was to seek 
public input regarding City acceptance of $530,588.40 appropriated by the State of NH Legislature in 
SB38 for the purpose of providing funds for local highway aid.  Councilor Torr further stated the 
City’s intent to use thes fund for paving projects not previously funded or planned for in the FY18 
City CIP.  The proposed streets to be paved are Clow Court, Nadeau Drive, Sampson Road, 
Woodside Lane and section of Portland Street further described as, Portland from Charles Street to 
South Main Street and Portland Street from Columbus Ave to Signal Street.  Councilor Torr asked if 
there were any members of the public that wished to speak.  
2. Public Input 

No members wished to speak. 
3. Discussion 

There was no discussion from the Committee Members or City Staff Present.  
4. Adjournment 

Councilor Haman made a motion to close the Public Hearing.  Councilor Willis seconded the 
motion.  The motion passed unanimously and Councilor Torr closed the Public Hearing at 
7:04PM. 

 
Minutes respectfully submitted 
Lisa J. Clark, Admin & Utility Billing Supervisor 

 


